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Minutes of a meeting held on Tuesday 25th October 2016 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley, Mason and Penny; also Alan Trevennor, and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor was in attendance.

14/143      Apologies:  there were no apologies. No changes of interest were received.

14/144     Co-option of Alan Trevennor. As Cllr Wadey has now moved away Alan Trevennor was approached, and agreed to be co-opted.  This was proposed by Cllr Langley, seconded by Cllr Mason and agreed.*

14/145      The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 27th September 2016, were accepted and signed as a true record by the chairman.  

14/146	Planning: 
a) PA16/09087: Proposed replacement of a redundant carpentry workshop with a new 3 bedroom dwelling house in the grounds of Tenpenny, Tresparrett, for Mr Marcus Parker-Rhodes. After some discussion the councillors returned no objections.
b) General matters relating to planning.  There was nothing further to consider.
	


 14/147     Finance.    
a) Cashbook receipts and payments account. The clerk showed a spreadsheet of payments and receipts to date. The Local Maintenance Partnership grant has still not been received. 
b) Authorisation of payments due to date.  The following cheques were issued: 100346 for Mr Ron Mason for £75 for maintenance.  100347 to Launceston Town Council for £18, payment for a training workshop for the clerk and replacing cheque 100344 that had been made payable to the wrong organisation, 100348 £67.87 to the clerk for hours worked.

14/148	The Triangle Green.  Mr Mason had been asked to take down the ankle-height fence on the green, as it had become damaged and posed a trip hazard.  He had left the posts in order to discourage unauthorized parking.  Members agreed the green needed some form of barrier, such as trees, shrubs or posts, to discourage nuisance parking and to make the area safe for children to play.  The clerk was asked to inquire of Cornwall Council what they might suggest and whether any grant funding would be available.

14/149	Correspondence had been forwarded as necessary.  The clerk showed the audit, which had been received back from Grant Thornton, and which was in order.

14/150	Reports.  Cllr Langley reported that the hall’s affairs continue to prosper, though Cllr Wadey and Colin are missed.  Cllr Langley and his wife have taken over the organisation of the whist drives.
 
14/151	Notice of Parish Events. The WI have their Open Meeting on the evening of 10th November. 


The meeting closed at 8.20pm. 

*Chairman’s afternote: it was subsequently discovered after consultation with Cornwall Council that proper procedure had not been followed, and this co-option is therefore invalid.  Notice of a Parish Vacancy was therefore posted in the area and on the website.


Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..





